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Service Change Notice 24-51 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
200 PM EDT Thu May 16 2024 
 
To:        Subscribers: 
           -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
           -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
           -NOAAPort 
           Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:      George Jungbluth, Director 
           NWS Office of Dissemination 
 
Subject:   NWS Mobile Site Decommissioning, Effective June 26, 2024 
 
Effective on or about June 26, 2024, at 1400 Coordinated Universal Time 
(UTC), the NWS Mobile site at: 
 
https://mobile.weather.gov   
 
will be decommissioned and redirected to weather.gov in order to focus NWS 
resources on redesigning weather.gov to improve its value and user 
experience, which will include full mobile accessibility.  
 
In place of the mobile site, users can bookmark a forecast page, which is 
compatible with most mobile devices and provides NWS forecasts and 
warnings. An example forecast page is found at the following URL:   
 
https://forecast.weather.gov/MapClick.php?lat=38.9976621&lon=-77.0270228  
 
If you have questions, please contact: 
 
NWS Digital and Graphical Information Support Branch 
Silver Spring, MD 
nws.webfeedback@noaa.gov   
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
 
NNNN 
 
 

https://mobile.weather.gov/
https://forecast.weather.gov/MapClick.php?lat=38.9976621&lon=-77.0270228
https://forecast.weather.gov/MapClick.php?lat=38.9976621&lon=-77.0270228
mailto:nws.webfeedback@noaa.gov
https://www.weather.gov/notification/

